Budget 2018-2019
Capital Draft Plan 
VILLAGE CENTER CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION
MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS
OCTOBER 26, 2010


Josh Quentzel



Geri Sistrunk



Lamar Jackson



Ethan Mueller


Bill Babbitt



Gordon and Angela Reeves, Toad Property Management, Inc. 

Angela called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m. and confirmed a quorum was present.  

Geri made a motion to approve the July 30, 2010 Minutes.  Ethan seconded the motion and it was unanimously approved.

Angela said most of the exterior maintenance items identified at the July 30, 2010 meeting had been completed and signs to direct people to the various residential units had been installed.  She said $4,479.67 had been spent on the work so far.   Gordon confirmed that additional work would be completed during the next month.  He said some of the waste gravel/asphalt in the Axtel parking lot had been taken away by the demolition crew at The Elevation theater. 

Angela said additional snow fencing had been added to both Axtel and Emmons roofs and additional caution/falling snow signage had been ordered.  Gordon explained some signs would be mounted on the buildings and other signage would be on moveable bases and he would coordinate the placement of those signs with CBMR maintenance and snow removal teams.

Angela said the new delivery date for the hot tubs was December 1.   She explained electricity had already been run to the area of the hot tubs and Gordon said that installation and construction of screening would take approximately 7 days.  Gordon and Angela agreed to continue to follow up with the hot tub company and report back to the board with progress reports.

Angela explained new parking passes would be mailed with the November 1 invoices and it was agreed the number of commercial passes issued would be the same as the previous year.

Angela said Doug Colehour and Judy Rodriguez had formed a committee to represent the owners of the Axtel Building and they had emailed a report to the Board.   After discussion it was agreed that Angela would email the committee with the current total amount owed in past dues and the total number of units in arrears.  It was agreed that this information was frequently changing.  Angela said an attorney had written to one owner giving them until the end of the month to pay their arrears and two units were in foreclosure.  Angela said she expected a check from one of the banks within the next few days.  Bill said electricity had been turned off in one unit and it was unanimously agreed the association would attempt to take over electricity payments on that unit so that heat could be restored and damage to other units avoided.  Electricity payments would be added to the monthly debt of the unit.
Prior to the meeting financial information and a draft 2010/11 budget had been circulated.  Angela explained why the actual cost of some line items exceeded the budget and said a revised draft 2010/11 budget had been circulated about 30 minutes prior to the meeting.  In response to questions regarding Capital Reserve expenses Gordon said additional planter boxes, similar to the new landscaping installed at the Emmons parking lot during the summer, would cost approximately $8,000 for the Axtel Building.  He said the roofs of both buildings would benefit from ice and water shield being placed under the metal similar to the work completed on parts of the Axtel Building two years ago.   Geri made a motion to include Ethan as a signer on the Capital Reserve account.  Lamar seconded the motion and it was unanimously approved.  After discussion Bill made a motion to approve the most recent version of the draft 2010/11 budget.  Geri seconded the motion and it was unanimously approved.

It was agreed the next board meeting would be in mid-January.

As there were no additional items to discuss the meeting adjourned at 5:10 p.m.
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